
 

I 
t has been a very busy time for Glenys and me with a lot happening in our 
District since my last report.  We are grateful for the hospitality that our 

Lions clubs are showing us as we continue to make our way around the 
202J District.  It is refreshing to see the different activities clubs are involved in 
as they serve their community through a variety of projects either raising funds 
or in our Lions Service areas. 

The Cabinet members, ably supported by Lions from other clubs who came 

along to help, had a successful day at Twizel in the new club drive held on 2nd 
of November.  Names of those interested were taken and will be followed up 
with the view of holding a meeting to progress this further in the near future.  
We are very much aware of the need to continue the impetus and momentum.  

A big thanks to all involved and a special thanks to the organisers and the local 
contacts who are integral to the success of this project.  $205 was raised 
through the BBQ and the money was donated to a charity called “Hard to 
Reach Places” in Twizel.  We are getting good press coverage in the local 

media which is enhancing our efforts. 

The following day was a Cabinet meeting in Omarama with good input from all.  

We as a Cabinet continue to look at opportunities to support clubs and 
membership as much as we can.  There are a lot of positive things happening 
in our District.  Our Lions family does not let the grass grow under their feet.  
There is a “can do” attitude that is prevalent everywhere we go. Everyone is 

talking about the future and what it offers. 
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DG Kevin’s Commentary (cont’d) 

Glenys and I attended District K's Convention in 
Taipa in the far north 8th to 10th November.  We 

learnt a number of different things that we would like 
to do for our Convention in Mosgiel which is less 
than five months away. 

We would like to take this opportunity to wish all 
Lions and families in District 202J a Merry 

Christmas and a safe and Happy New Year.  We 
look forward to working with you in 2020 in our 

communities as “We Serve by Caring and Sharing”. 

Yours in Lionism 

DG Kevin Bryson 

 

Incoming emails are incoming correspondence 

                        - to be taken to your club meetings 

C abinet appreciates clubs are working hard inducting new members, but knows: 
                    the New Member Fee charged by LCI can be a financial burden. 

 

Cabinet will reimburse clubs the LCI Fee for each new member inducted. 

All clubs have to do to claim a reimbursement is: 

 1) Pay LCI by due date the NZ$ amount invoiced 

 2) Scan the invoice and proof of payment and along with the club’s administration account bank details 
email these to Cabinet Treasurer at:  202j.treasurer@lionsclubs.org.nz 
 

Reimbursements will be paid in November 2019, February 2020 and May 2020 and there is - 
NO LIMIT to the number of claims a club can make before 30th June 2020! 
 

This Cabinet initiative aims to encourage clubs to continue inducting new members whilst ensuring they are 
not financially disadvantaged. 
 

Let’s get our member numbers growing! 
 

Yours in Lionism 

District Governor Kevin Bryson 

“We Serve by Caring and Sharing” 

New Member Initiative 

“We Serve by Caring and Sharing”  

mailto:202j.treasurer@lionsclubs.org.nz
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Focus on Global Leadership Team (GLT) 

H 
ello from the GLT Team.  Thanks to all the clubs that have made me welcome over the first half of 
the year.  Now that everyone is settled it is time to think about our next Boards and our training 
needs.  Two themes from this year have been: getting our projects onto MyLion and considering 

the financial governance of our clubs.  DG Kevin made a commitment to have 75% of clubs using MyLion in 
this Lion year.  This can be achieved, anyone who needs support please get in touch.  At the Treasurers 
Road Show we can all look at the financial arrangements of the clubs. 

Looking at our District’s training needs for next year and beyond the following days are booked in:  

 1 February Stand and Deliver, Timaru 

 22 February Treasurers Road Show, Oamaru. 

 9 May Incoming Officer training, Timaru 

 23 May Incoming Officer training, Dunedin 

 25 July Presidents’ seminar and Zone Chairmen training, Oamaru 

Please pencil in these dates, and, remember while the training is for particular roles DG Kevin and the 
cabinet would fully support any members who want to attend to join in the sessions., Any questions please 
contact me. 

Many thanks. 

Jules Ellis, GLT Coordinator  

Focus on..... 
Coming Lions Club Events 
where your support would be appreciated 

Club Date Event 

Port 
Chalmers & 
District 

Sunday 15th 
December  

2.30 pm. 

Christmas Carols in the Dell 

 Lady Thorn Rhododendron Dell, Church Street, 
Port Chalmers 

 Featuring the Dunedin Salvation Army Band and 
Dunedin Harmony Chorus, compere Gladys Hope 

 FREE entry – a collection will be taken for the 
Salvation Army Christmas Appeal 

Please send J-Times editor Beryl details of your coming Lions club events well 

in advance. 

Deadline for February issue is 15 January 2020. 
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T 
he BBQ Cabinet hosted in the Town Square 
in Twizel on 2nd November was very 
successful; special thankyou to Pleasant 

Point Lions for supplying the BBQ and cooking 
(Thanks to Rusty & Garry.)  Lead up articles in the 
Timaru Herald, Twizel Update and Twizel 
Community Facebook page that the “Lions were 
coming to town” and the proposal to start a Lions 
Club in Twizel realised 13 names, all very positive; 
those that registered their interest can see a need for 
a service club in the town.  Those that put their 
names down and partners were invited to a 
gathering on the following Friday night, one of the 
couples has subsequently offered to host a BBQ; 
with the Christmas break looming it is great they are 
keeping the momentum going and meeting socially 
as a group. 

A club chartered in Twizel 1971 in its heyday when 
the population exceeded 6000 and a 1000 children 
attended the school; the club closed in 2002 with 
declining numbers. 

A local lady came along to the BBQ with a hessian 
bag that had been given out at the 202J Convention 

held in Twizel in 1984; a special reminder of days 
gone by and the good times. 

Membership in 202J District remains static with 1237 
members as against 1240 twelve months ago; there 
are a number of clubs to induct new members.  A 
reminder that clubs also need to look after the 
members they have, retention is just as important as 
attracting new members. 

We are certainly thinking of all those in Australia 
affected by the devastating bush fires, once again 
Lions are there to help where they can. 

It has been a busy time for clubs with a variety of 
activities that are on the calendar annually at this 
time of the year; enjoy a well-earned break ready to 
start 2020 with lots of enthusiasm and more service 
and projects in your community. 

Travel safe and wishing everyone a happy festive 
season. 

Jan Stonyer 

202J GMT  

(Global Membership Team) Coordinator. 

Focus on Global Membership (GMT) 

BBQ in Twizel Town Square: 
Saturday 2 November 

A family about to 

enjoy a sausage 
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Another 

sausage 

about to 

be enjoyed 

Registering her 

interest in forming 

a Twizel Lions Club 
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W 
ell what a month!!!! Over the past month 
there has been considerable turmoil and 
upheaval as we have shifted house after 

living 20 years on a lifestyle block to downsizing into 
a three bedroom town home.  In the process we 
found ourselves two nights without a bed – spending 
one night in a motel, and the second night sleeping 
on a mattress on the floor (but were that tired it didn’t 
really matter).  It really made me appreciate the 
helpless feeling that some find themselves in for one 
reason or another without a roof over their heads, 
and the thought that perhaps we as Lions can help 
these folk when the need arises.  My thoughts drifted 
to those in Australia who have lost their homes to the 
devastating fires. 

Having shifted on Thursday 31st October, I left on the 
Friday for ALLI (the Advanced Lions Leadership 
Institute) which was being held in Christchurch.  This 
having been booked in and paid for some months 
prior.  The Institute was run directly from LCI, and 
true to form the best laid plans do not always work 
out. All their paperwork, both presenters and 
participants were dispatched from Chicago, but held 
up in customs when it arrived in New Zealand – 
hence everything had to be duplicated on the Friday 
night prior to the course starting on Saturday 
morning – It was between 2am & 3am before some 
found their beds.  But true to the Lions ‘can do’ 
attitude we started on time, with all the material 
needed for the weekend. 

The Institute offered tools to enable leaders (District 
Governors, Vice District Governors, Zone Chairmen 
and Club Presidents) to lead their Districts and Clubs 
in a strong confident manner.  The participants who 
attended were from Australia and New Zealand, so it 
was good to get some new ideas from those across 
the ditch (or should I say both ditches).  I hope to be 
able to bring some of the learnt leadership skills and 
ideas to the fore within our District. 

On the media front, I apologise for not doing very 
much over the past month.  There has been no 
internet coverage for me from 29th October until 14th 
November, so life had become very restricted.  The 
mobile phone the only way of catching up on what 
was going on.  In the new year I hope to get up and 
going again.  I am still working on a Zone publicity 
idea, and a couple of other thoughts to get our Lions 
name out there. 

I would just like to thank all District members for 
supporting me over the past six months, and would 
like to wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a 
Happy New Year. 

Christine Stewart  

2nd Vice District Governor/Media 

2nd VDG / Media 

 

 Green Island 

MD Directory: 
Secretary is Chris May 
(see District Directory for details) 

Clubs, please advise any directory corrections so that these can be published. 

 Mosgiel District 
Secretary is Andrew Lawrence 

30A Argyle Street 
Mosgiel 9024(03) 489 3790 
021 688 936  

secretary.mosgiellions@hotmail.com 
 

Treasurer Carol Partington 
Email contact: 
secretary.mosgiellions@hotmail.com 

Directory Updates 
District 202J & Multiple 
District 202 Directories 
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Cabinet are keen for as many members as possible to attend this, particularly board, 
Charitable Trust trustees and new members.  There will be transport from around the District 
to support members getting to the Roadshow.  More details to follow. 
                       Any questions to Jules Ellis:  julian.ellis@ot.govt.nz 

mailto:Julian.ellis@ot.govt.nz
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Focus on Zone 5 News 

BUSY BUSY BUSY = ZONE 5 

Port Chalmers & District: 
have assisted with street collections for Cystic 

Fibrosis, and Multiple Sclerosis Society, prepared 
and sold firewood and Lily bulbs. 
Held a successful Fete at The Lady Thorn 
Rhododendron Dell. 

One of the activities they are most appreciated for 
in the community is their annual mystery bus trip for 
the elder citizens in their area, they sell meat raffles 
weekly at a local hotel, then the profits are used to 

hire buses and take the seniors on this trip in 
November. 

Toroa: 
have been busy knitting for the Neonatal and 
Oncology wards, collected for the Pink Ribbon 

appeal, collected used hearing aid batteries and 
these were delivered to the Cochlear clinic in 
Christchurch. 
Very involved in the Child Mobility project:  

coordinating clinic appointments, reporting on the 
current needs of children, attending Northern clinics 
as well as local. 

Dunedin Host: 
held another very successful garage sale, this 

year’s recipient was the Otago Wildlife Hospital, the 
only facility of its kind in the South Island. Also 
collected for numerous street appeals, held a very 
enjoyable walk and afternoon tea to raise funds for 

Child Mobility Fund. 

Balmacewen: 
the largest club in Zone 5 at 32 members.  Penman 
sales three venues a month, Trade Me sales are 
ongoing, sold Lilies and Freesias, completed their 

Defibrillator in Secondary Schools project, donated 
over $45,000 of defibrillators to local secondary 
schools. 

Campus Club: 
held a Mental Health awareness evening, 

supported by other local clubs in Zone 5. 

Have a very merry and safe Christmas on behalf of 

everyone in Zone 5. 

Jenni Mattingly,  Zone 5 Chairman 
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Focus on Zone 1 News 
 

 Ashburton: 
Undertook gatekeeping duties at the annual 
Ashburton Truck Show.  In excess of $13,000 was 

raised in support of Child Cancer.  In conjunction 
with the Hinds Club demolished old shade houses at 
Trott’s Charitable Trust Gardens.  Annual Charity 
Golf Tournament has been held with the funds 

raised, ($15,000) split between Mid/South 
Canterbury Life Education Trust and Ashburton 
Cancer Support Group.  Club outings to Addington 
Raceway, Simon O’Neill/Woolston Brass concert and 

Dot’s Castle held.  Gate keeping duties for two days 
at Ashburton A&P Show. 

 Mayfield & Districts: 

Swede and onion (2 ton) sales continue along with 
the firewood project.  Installed defibrillators in Hinds 
and Valetta.  Support for student activities ($3,000) 
at local school.  Outing held at Hakatere Station for 

“Friends of the District” with 40 attending.  Support 
for Spirit of Adventure through Karori Lions. 

 Rakaia: 

 Annual Salmon Run Multisport event held.  Annual 
community fireworks evening held.  Bulb sales 
project underway.  Six potential new members from 
prospective members evening.  Jet boat rides in 

support of Child Cancer members planned.  New 
oven provided for Bowling Club. 

 Hinds & Districts: 

Hosted two Italian Lions exchange students.  In 
conjunction with the Ashburton Club demolished old 
shade houses at Trott’s Charitable Trust Gardens.  

With the Geraldine Club rode the Hurunui Bike Trail.  
Annual Longbeach Coastal Challenge Multisport 

event held.  November club meeting, a partners 
evening, held at the historic Longbeach Estate. 

 Ashburton Pakeke: 

October club meeting format was changed to 
accommodate promotion of the club to invited 
prospective members.  Continued the club’s 
relationship with Ashburton Borough School by 

assisting at sports day.  Upgrading the historic 
Sextons Hut at the Ashburton Cemetery.  Club trip to 
Cromwell in planning stages.  Donated $1,000 to 
Ashburton College Phoenix Chorus.  Donated a 

defibrillator to Tuarangi Home (Aged Care Facility). 

 Ashburton County: 
Books and clothing donated to SEEDS and 

Birthright.  Accessory Sale of used jewelry, scarves, 
hats, shoes, handbags and belts along with home 
accessories held.  Proceeds to “Lives Worth 
Living” (suicide prevention programme).  Creating 

Christmas cards for residents of aged care facilities.  
Annual “Toot for Tucker” appeal held. 

 Methven: 

A very successful new project – “The Methven Mud 
and Steel 4WD Winch Challenge” held for the first 
time.  Involves four wheel drive vehicles, a very 
steep hill and lots of mud.  Is part of a national 

circuit.  Assisted at the Methven Rodeo. 

Garth Bateup 

Zone 1 chairman 

 

T o ensure all deposits to LCI and LCIF go through correctly, could Treasurers please email 202J 
Cabinet Treasurer Graeme Hathaway once they have made a deposit. 

Just email the date, amount and reason and 202J Cabinet Treasurer will double-check that your 
deposit has been received and reconciled correctly. 
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Y 
ep, Christmas is looming and it’s time to 
get organised for Lions Christmas Cake 
sales.  If you have not already done so, 

make sure your Lions Club has completed the 
simple administration job of opening a Goodman 
Fielder Account and Direct Debit Authority via the 
new Lions Christmas Cake website.  No need if 
you did all this last year – just use your 
established Goodman Fielder Account Number.  
If you haven’t kept a record, we can help you). 

The delivered cost to Lions Clubs this year is 
$70.43 plus GST $10.57 = $81.00 for each 6-
pack of Christmas Cakes – or $13.50 per cake 
(GST inclusive).  Recommended sell price of $20 
(GST inclusive), although we emphasise that, 
other than for direct online sales, Lions Clubs 
may sell cakes at any price of their choosing.   
(NB – This cost price is not displayed on our 
website as it is confidential to Lions Clubs).. 

New Lions Christmas Cake Website 
www.lionschristmascakes.org.nz.  It contains all 
there is to know about Lions Christmas Cakes.  It 
is updated constantly – so keep looking. 

The new website has two parts – the Home Page 
and the special Lions Clubs Page. 

Home Page 
provides information that all 
Lions and the general public 
need to know.    

We have designed it to inform/enthuse & enable 
Businesses, Public Organisations and the 
general Public to buy directly off the internet and 
to nominate your local Lions Club as the 
beneficiary of the income.  Easy money for your 
Lions Club charity account.  

Last year Waitara Lion’s (Taranaki) bank account 
grew by over $1,400 from just one phone call and 
one business internet customer!  All Lions Clubs 
can do this in their home territory – deals big or 
small.  Read all about business and internet 
selling on the Home Page. 

Cakes are delivered freight free to your door 
exactly when you want it – anywhere in NZ. 
Minimum order quantity is 1 carton of 6 individual 
cakes.  Maximum Order – unlimited! Deliveries 
available from 4th September 2019. 

Nelson Speirs, Convenor 
2019 Lions Christmas Cake Committee  

Lions Christmas Cakes 

C 
oming up to that time when Club Administration and Charitable Trust accounts for Lions Year 
2018-2019 should have been completed, reviewed, passed by members and ready to be filed 

before 31st December. 

MYOB Software are still running their ‘special offer’ for Lions Clubs for their Club Accounting Software 
package; Club Treasurers who use say it is easy to work with and helps to reduce their workload. 

Contact District 202J Cabinet Treasurer if you would like MYOB’s contact details. 

District 202J Cabinet Treasurer Graeme Hathaway 

027 457 2063 

E: 202j.treasurer@lionsclubs.org.nz 

The Treasurer Talks End of Year Accounts 
& Software 

http://www.lionschristmascakes.org.nz
mailto:202j.treasurer@lionsclubs.org.nz
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Focus on Global Leadership Team (GLT) 

2020 Emerging Lions Leadership Institute (ELLI) 
Christchurch, New Zealand 

T 
he next Emerging Lions Leadership Institute for the Lions of MD202 
- New Zealand and the Islands of the South Pacific - will be offered 

in Christchurch from 17 – 19 April 2020.  Now is the time to assist 
Lions in your area by recruiting qualified participants for the Institute. 

This institute teaches valuable leadership skills at the club level and is 
targeted to Lions who have not yet been club president. 

The institute will be conducted in English we will be accepting 50 Lions, total. 

We actively encourage qualified candidates to apply. 

Completed forms must be received by Monday 16 March 2020 

Any Lion who has not yet served as President is eligible to apply.  This course is excellent preparation 
for those who are about to take on Board roles, particularly those of President or Vice President.  

The cost to participants is NZ$100. 

It would be great to have 15 names for this so please think about it.  Please get in contact with Jules 
Ellis to discuss your attendance. 

Jules Ellis,  GLT Coordinator 

202j.glt@lionsclubs.org.nz 

julian.ellis@ot.govt.nz 

(03) 614 8068  /  029 650 0542 

mailto:202j.glt@lionsclubs.org.nz
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We Honour the Life and Service of..... 
Colin Jackson      Temuka         (45 years’ service) 

A Warm Welcome to New Members..... 
Ashburton: 
Ash Shah  (Heena)     (sponsor David Stewart) 

Fairlie: 
Murray Donald  (Jackie)   (sponsor Dermott O’Sullivan) 

Stephen McAtamney  (Jo)  (sponsor Terence O’Connell) 

Rakaia: 
Steve Chapman  (Tracey)  (sponsor Graham Pluck) 

Richard Wellman  (Jodie)  (sponsor Alistair Sutherland) 

Tonya Williams       (sponsor Phil Rushton) 
 

Timaru Host: 

Ian Gould  (Andrea)     (sponsor David Campbell) 

Godfrey Waters       (sponsor Owen Smith) 

 

 LCI Institutes 2019-2020 
Coming training opportunity 

 Lions Certified Instructor Program (LCIP): 

 Sydney: April 3-6, 2020 

 To provide consistent delivery of effective training at all levels by increasing the number 
of qualified instructors, while providing a framework for broadening and deepening the 
knowledge and experience of instructors. 

 Application Due Date: January 19, 2020 

Full details in the Sydney 

attachment emailed with 

the August J-Times 
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Midyear Newsletter 2019 

Welcome all Past Participants, Sponsors and 
Friends of BOE to our Midyear Newsletter. 

It is time with only seven months to go for us to 
start thinking of our next BOE course.  This will be 
our 29th annual course. 

The next course is from the 8th – 16th May 
2020. Total cost $580.00 

For almost as long as we have been running BOE 

at the Otago Youth Adventure Trust camp in the 
Berwick Forest the Warden has been Jenny Scott.  
It seemed appropriate that we should have been 
the last group that she checked out before moving 

on and shifting to Waihola.  She now works at the 
Dunedin Hospital.  It has been a long and 
harmonious association for us with Jenny and we 
wish her well in her new endeavour. 

Communication these days allows one to keep 
track of many of our past participants.  We love 

hearing from any past BOE participants who are 
“out there doing it!” 

So a big congratulations to all of those who have 
achieved their goals set after attending BOE, it is 
so heartening to hear of your successes from all 

around the world.  There have been many 
engagements, marriages, and additions to family’s 
so congratulations go to you all. 

Our esteemed leader Scottie Weatherall turned the 
big 40 recently; welcome to middle age Scottie.  

This time last year I reported he was preparing for 
a tilt at the Taupo NZ Ironman.  This he 
accomplished and then set his sights on the 
Dunedin Marathon.  That box has been ticked and 
a long distance run based in Stewart Island, the 34

-kilometre Rakiura Trail Challenge has also been 
ticked off.  Knowing the potential of this young man 

the Lions Club of Taieri is helping him on his way to 
complete the longest day Coast to Coast.  Scottie 

is clocking up the training hours; he enters under 
the banner of “I Am Hope” Key to Life Trust.  Not 
bad for a man who claims he didn’t enjoy running!  
He is an inspiration not only to those who attend 

BOE but to all of us involved with the course. 

I know many have taken part in sporting events 
both large and small and that is just fantastic to see 
people motivated to be out there doing it no matter 
at what level.  I know some of our other instructors 

are getting back into their sports. 

I can honestly say over the last twelve months 
interest and awareness of BOE has never been 
higher which has been very heartening. 

One concern that I have expressed to those 
sponsoring participants is the lack of follow up 
once agreeing to sponsor.  I feel many clubs and 

organisations are missing out by not fully engaging 
in the process.  Done properly there are 
opportunities to gain new members if not 
immediately then in the future.  Invite them along to 

a meeting, office party or a working bee before the 
course and follow up after the event at the very 
least it creates goodwill. 

Our thanks go to Trust Power who has been a loyal 
supporter over the years.  They have just donated 

us five Personal Locator Beacons (PLB) and some 
emergency kits. We are delighted to have received 
these safety devices that we have had to hire in the 
past. 

Application forms can be downloaded from the 

website or contact me and I will send them to you. 

Our new brochure is now available so if you would 

like one then please contact either Rob or me. 

Berwick Outdoor Experience 
Contacts:  Kevin Moore   

       P.O Box 202 Twizel 7944        
4 Greenfield Place, Mackenzie Park, Twizel.     
Email: glenys.kevin@actrix.co.nz           
Ph Cell:  021 2135 303 

Web: www.berwickoutdoorexperience.co.nz 

Rob Urquhart 
Puddle Alley RD 2 Mosgiel 

Ph: 03 484 7556 
rob.heather@xtra.co.nz 
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Don’t forget our website and Facebook page. We 
encourage you all to ‘like’ and share this page visit 

the website and to spread the word. 

On behalf of all the BOE team, we wish you a very 
happy end to 2019 and look forward to your 
continuing support. 

Kevin Moore 

BOE coordinator 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Lions Club of Taieri Project since 1991 

Berwick Outdoor Experience (cont’d) 

Ritchies Coachlines Ltd 

For all your travel requirements Nationwide 
Branches throughout New Zealand 

12 to 50 seat coaches available 
5, 4 and 3 star coaches available 

 

Sports Clubs + School Trips + Tours + Day Trips 

Corporate Travel + Senior Citizens + Overnighters 

 

Enquiries to 
Ritchies Coachlines Ltd 

1 Coquet Street  Oamaru  Ph (03) 434 7964 
7 Halsey Street  Dunedin Ph (03) 477 9238 

oamaru.depot@ritchies.co.nz 
www.ritchies.co.nz  

 Proud to be Supporting 202J Lions 
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J oao Pedro has just been diagnosed with bone 
cancer and wasn’t sure if he would see his 13th 
birthday.  When the day came he was surprised 

when hospital staff arrived in his room with a 
birthday cake.  He had just started chemotherapy 
as an inpatient.  It could have been a sad day but 
instead Joao’s family, friends and hospital staff 
celebrated another year of life, something that 
perhaps had even more special meaning that year. 

LCIF had provided a $US98,900 grant to update 
and equip the paediatric cancer unit where Joao 
was receiving his treatment.  Joao’s father is 
quoted as saying “thank you for giving the hospital 
the opportunity to better serve children struggling 
with this invisible and often painful enemy.  Many 
are winning the battle with the valuable assistance 
from Lions, Leos and LCIF”. 

One of LCIF’s new focus areas with Campaign 100 
is childhood cancer. International Childhood Cancer 
Day is 15 February 2020.  Does your community 
need support for anything relating to cancer 
particularly in children?  February could be a good 
time to engage with your community to assess their 
future needs.  Remember there are grants available 
from LCIF for any large projects that clubs 
undertake. 

Thank you for the support you have given to LCIF 
this year and I would like to take this opportunity to 
wish you all a Merry Christmas, happy holidays and 
all the best for 2020. 

PDG Les Box, QSM 

202J LCIF District Coordinator 

 

Change the world one community at a time 

Annual Returns..... 
 Charitable Trust file with the Charities Commission within six months of your balance date (for 

most clubs the deadline will be 30 December) 

 Incorporated Society file with the Companies Office ASAP after your AGM 

 Note If your club is an Incorporated Society & has a Charitable Trust then you file two separate 
returns. 

Dates to Diary 
 

February 22 
 Treasurers Roadshow 

 All members & clubs will benefit 

 See page 7 

 

 

March 16 
 Applications for ELLI to be received 

(see page 11) 

March 27 - 29 
 District 202J Convention 

 Your AGM 
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International Youth Camp 
Location:   Ngamuwahine Outdoor Education Lodge – Tauranga. 

Age Criteria: 17 to 21 years of age. 

Duration:   10 Days – 27th December 2019 to 6th January 2020. 

Applications: accepted from 1 July 2019. 

Request application form from PDG Myra Davey:  mal.myra@xtra.co.nz 

 

Kan Tabs for Kidney Kids 
 Sell your collected aluminium (wine bottle tops, crushed 

aluminium cans, aluminium trays, cat food dishes, from 
medicines, tea light candle holders) to a recycler & forward 
the proceeds to the District Treasurer  (tag it as Kan Tabs for Kidney Kids). 

 
Lions New Zealand Facebook page 
 

 
Photos of projects needed from clubs. 
 
Please send photos & relevant info to Karen McGinness 

lionkaren202k@gmail.com 

mailto:lionkaren202k@gmail.com
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District 202J Convention 2020 

Eulogies please  
 for recognition of the service of these Lions at our Convention Remembrance Service 

 Send: 
­ name & a good high resolution photo of deceased club members 

­ accompanied by their eulogies (150 - 200 words) 

­ to Cabinet Secretary Jim Pine by Saturday 29 February 2020 

Nominations..... 
 Nomination and seconder for: 

 District Governor, 1st and 2nd Vice District Governors, to be 
received by Cabinet Secretary Jim Pine before Wednesday 26 
February 2020 

 Lloyd Morgan Lions Clubs Charitable Trust trustee to be received 
by Cabinet Secretary Jim Pine before Monday 27 January 2020 

Note: District Governor 
candidates must have 
been a Vice District 
Governor in this District. 

Remits for District 202J Convention 

(the Annual General Meeting) 

 Please send remits for our AGM to Cabinet Secretary 
Jim Pine before Wednesday 26 February 2020 
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J-Times can be viewed online at the 
MD 202 website at https://
www.lionsclubs.org.nz/about/districts/
central-south-island-east-coast /202j-
district-news-bulletin 

 

202J Webmaster 
Russell Hancox 
Phone (03) 467-5126 
Email rushcox@xtra.co.nz 

Cabinet Treasurer 
Graeme Hathaway (Maureen) 
48 Grigg Street 

Ashburton 7700 

Phone: (03) 308-9982 

Mobile: 027 457 2063 

Email: 202j.treasurer@lionsclubs.org.nz 

Club: Ashburton 

 

 
 
1st Vice District Governor  

Ella Butson (Wayne) 
62 Hall Road 
Sawyers Bay 
Port Chalmers 9023 

Phone: (03) 472-7770 

Mobile: 027 405 3159  
Email: 202j.vdg@lionsclubs.org.nz 
     ella@designandgarden.co.nz 

Club:  Port Chalmers & District 
 

 
 
 

2nd Vice District Governor  

Christine Stewart (Kevin) 
196 Racecourse Road 
Ashburton 7700 

Phone: (03) 308-5458 

Mobile: 027 782 7694  
Email: 202j.2vdg@lionsclubs.org.nz 
Club:  Ashburton County 

 

 
 
J-Times Editor 
Beryl Naismith (Robert) 
51 Fernbrook Road 
Oamaru 9400 

Phone: (03) 437-2762 

Mobile: 021 1144 292 

Email: 202j.editor@lionsclubs.org.nz  

Club:  North Otago 

 

 
 

 

Treasurers Roadshow 
 Oamaru 
 22 February 2020 
 
District 202J Convention 
 Mosgiel 
 27-29 March 2020 

 
ELLI 
 Christchurch, 17-19 April  
 Register before 16 March 
 Details page 11 

International President 
Dr Jung-Yul Choi 
2019 / 2020 

We Serve Through Diversity  

https://www.lionsclubs.org.nz/about/districts/central-south-island-east-coast
https://www.lionsclubs.org.nz/about/districts/central-south-island-east-coast
https://www.lionsclubs.org.nz/about/districts/central-south-island-east-coast

